meals for you and your family or friends. If you would
like a calendar of U. of 1. and House events for next
year, let us know, and we'll send you one as soon as
possible.

Also, we'd like to see more of our alums around for
Homecoming Weekend. Homecoming is a great cppor-
tunity to get back and renew old friendships and do
some serious reminiscing. Homecoming also gives the
undergraduates a chance to talk with our alums about
what improvements we are making and the plans we
have.

Furthermore, one of our goals is to develop greater
intraalum communication. How many alums have
Pledge Brothers that they'd really like to get in touch
with, but just haven't taken the time or don't have their
address? At your request, we will send you any alum-
nus's address that we have on record so that you can get
in touch with him. These addresses can also be useful in
locating rides for Homecoming.

We'd also like to start a new feature in the *‘Garnet
and White" composed of letters from Phi Kappa alum-
ni. For this we need your help. We'd like you to send us
a story about yourself since or during college. We'll
send it into the **Garnet and White''as an article. This
will give our Brothers from other Chapters and our own
to see what you've been doing.

Also, long term plans of our Chapter look for estab-
lishment of an alumni association, not just the Phi Kap-
pa Building Association. One function of this group
would be to plan for possible reunions of pledge classes.
For example, we could plan a reunion of the classes
from 55 to '59 in Chicago. This will depend on your in-
terest, so please let us know your feelings.

Finally, I would like to mention some economics.
Several alumni have inquired as to whom they should
send their alumni fees. You can send your $15 chack to
the Phi Kappa Building Association; the address is Phi
Kappa News, P.O. Box 255, Champaign, 1L 61820.

If you have any extra (7) money that you would like
to donate in the best interests of Alpha Chi Rho, the
undergraduates have rarely been known to refuse kind
generosity. But there is perhaps a better use for your
money at this time. Our National Fraternity is in the
process of collecting funds for the construction of our
own National Headquarters Building. It is our hope that
the Phi Kappa Brothers will be some on the first tc show
pride in their Fraternity by pledging a donation. Crows
comprise one of the few National Fraternities that
doesn’t have its own building for a headquarters, and
we surely feel we are not below anyone else.

As you can see, the Phi Kappa Chapter is taking great
strides toward the improvement of alumni relations, but
your cooperation is essential. It is our hope that you will
see clear to give a few hours of your time to the Fraterni-
ty which has given us all so much.

Alumni Relations Chairman,
Jeffrey R. Klein



